WYOMING LEGISLATIVE SERVICE OFFICE
MATT OBRECHT, Director

July 12,2024

Honorable Mark Gordon
Governor of Wyoming
State Capitol

200 West 24th Street
Cheyenne, Wyo. 82002

Dear Governor Gordon,

[t has recently been brought to my attention that 2024 Senate Enrolled Act 53 (original 2024 Senate
File 23) contains an error. A portion of the House committee of the whole amendment
(SFO023HSO01/AE), to Page 3, Line 21 of the engrossed bill, which deleted “shall” and inserted
“may” in the first sentence of the newly created W.S. 37-2-135(e) was inadvertently enrolled into
the final act into the first sentence of W.S. 37-2-135(d) due to a scrivener’s error.

Please accept a corrected copy of 2024 Senate Enrolled Act 53 dated July 12, 2024, as passed by
the House and concurred to by the Senate. I will include a copy of this letter and the corrected
copy of 2024 Senate Enrolled Act 53 in the bill jacket to be filed with the Secretary of State’s
Office. A copy of this letter and the corrected copy of the enrolled act will also be posted to the
Wyoming Legislature’s website. In addition, the Legislative Service Office will work with the
publishers of the Wyoming Statutes and 2024 Wyoming Session Laws to ensure the corrected law
is published.

Sincergly,

Matt

Cc - President Ogden Driskill
Speaker Albert Sommers
Chief of Staff Drew Perkins
Deputy Chief of Staff Betsy Anderson
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